



NEATISHEAD PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Neatishead Annual Parish Meeting

held on 10 March 2014 at 7.00pm in the new Victory hall


Present:    


Councillor P Palgrave-More  - Chair



Officer



Mrs S Hunt – Clerk to the Council

            
In Attendance -



13 Parishioners and District Councillor B McGoun
1. Apologies

Were received from David Thomas, County Councillor; Esther Dack, PCSO; Gareth Pritchard Cllr; Daphne Pritchard, Councillor.
2. Minutes of Annual Parish Meeting 3rd April 2014 were agreed by the meeting to be a true and correct record and were signed by the Chairman Mr Palgrave-More.
3. County Councillor.  Mr David Thomas was not present, but had sent a report.  Mr Thomas was pleased to see the opening of the White Horse during the year.  The Parish Council and New Victory Hall committee were successful in their bid for funding to sort out the entrance to the Parish Car Park.  A good example of the Parish Partnership from Norfolk County Council and local organisations working together.
For Mr Thomas Neatishead has been quiet case-work wise.  Flooding is a small issue, but most recent one in School Road/Kings Road has been resolved. 

From County Hall it’s been another difficult year financially, Council Tax has been frozen againf or 15/16 but there were cuts of £60m+ across the Authority.  Front line services have been spared from these, but with combined cuts of £150m across he next three financial years that will have to be looked at.

Anyone in the village can contact Mr Thomas with regard to any County issue.
4. District Councillor.  Mrs Barbara McGoun 
Mrs McGoun remarked how the village had a strong heart now, with the Shop, Pub and Hall.  Apart from two planning enforcement issues it has been a quiet year.  Council tax at District Level has been frozen this year.  The Brown Bin scheme has risen in price this year for residents.  Green Bins now collect glass and additional recyclables, this has created a decrease in the amount going to landfill, but an urgent re-education is needed as they cannot recycle contaminated waste – the biggest issues are food contamination and rubbish being bagged into carrier bags before being placed in the green bin.   A new ‘rinse and recycle’ campaign is in hand.
Cromer Pier, District Council’s Asset has been voted Pier of the Year 2015 by National Pier Society and beat 24 other piers to the award.

5. PCSO Esther Dack.  Was not present but sent a report in:  Over the past year (8th April 2014 to 8th April 2015) There were six crimes recorded from the Neatishead area, this comprised 2 burglaries other than dwellings (shed breakins), 2 thefts, 1 criminal damage and 1 assault.

The local policing team continue to provide a presence at the Farmers Market on the 2nd Saturday of each month at 10am if anyone would like to contact them.
6. Report from Chairman of Neatishead Parish Council.
It has been a year of changes.  Patrick Palgrave-More stood down as Chair to become Vice-Chair and Lauraine Arnold resigned as Parish Clerk.  Her replacement is Mrs Sarah Hunt and the transition took place with ease.  

The Council was left with two vacancies after loosing Martin Arnold and Steve Luxford, and has been joined by Nicholas Fowle, leaving one vacancy at present.  The upcoming elections may change that.

Due to the damage at the entrance to the village car park the bottle banks were moved to the Staithe, along with a clothing bank.  The income enables the Council to give donations to various groups including the Parish Church, WISE and the Citizens Advice Bureau.  Other local groups are encouraged to approach the Council for help.

The entrance to the Car Park was in great need of renovation and with the great co-operation of the Trustees of the New Victory Hall with both time and funding this has been rectified.  A big thank you from the Chair for everyone involved in solving this difficult problem.  This has enabled the recycling banks to be brought back to the central point of the village.

There is now a new Village Sign near the bridge; strangers now know when they have arrived in our fine village.

Problems had been reported to the Council with large lorries parking over the weekend by Flexitog, but this now seems to have been rectified after some discussions with the Company.

This year a new Grounds Maintenance Company has been employed, I am sure everyone agrees a very splendid job is being done.

The traffic mirror opposite the car park was replaced due to damage, and has already been knocked over several more times.

Nick Fowle is liasing with with a few parents from the School to form a committee to improve the playing area for the children, this is still in the early stages, but we hope that the Council can provide a play area in keeping with the needs of our village children.

The Council have decided we should own a laptop purely for Council business.

Several Councillors and the Clerk have been on training courses/seminars to enhance their knowledge and ensure the Council continues to run effectively.

Thanks were extended to Cllr Palgrave-More for reading the report and to Mrs Hunt for passing her CiLCA qualification this year.

Financial report:  The Parish Council carries forwards a little over £9,000 this year.  £6,000 of this are earmarked reserves for future projects and a contingency has to be kept in case of an election.

A large part of the budget is utilised for Grounds Maintenance and a fantastic job is being done by the current contractor.

The Council has once again been in a position to offer support to the Parochial Church Council and has undertaken to do this again next year.

Significant items of expenditure include the employment of a Clerk, Bin Emptying, Rental of the Playingfield, Insurance and general administrative expenses.

The precept and grant this year in the Parish was £7,009.00 - £6,600 precept and £409 grant.  Next year this will be £7,148.00 - £6,800 precept and £348 grant.

A large commitment this year was to be the Car Park entrance upgrade - £9,633.96 shared with the New Victory Hall.  Thanks to the grant funding obtained by Mrs Doreen Dean, Chair of the New Victory Hall and the Parish Council we are now looking at a joint cost of £1,316.98.  Given the agreed split of costs between the two parties this leaves just under £450 for the Parish Council to pay.  Much better than anticipated and sincere thanks must be extended to Mrs Dean for her hard work, grant raising and support on this project.

The recycling continues to bring in revenue – please do use the bins in the Car Park, it will bring in over £1,500 for the Parish this year.

The Council strives to minimise any rise in precept, and provide good value for money, whilst also ensuring that funds are available to work hard on behalf of the village and provide a good service.
7. Youth Club.  Mr Palgrave-More
A year ago the club was worried about the decreasing numbers, the group were getting older and younger members had not joined, however enough new members have now joined to ensure continuity.  It is a very positive environment for young people.  Users come from Stalham, Waxham, North Walsham, Scottow, Ashmanhaugh, Smallburgh, Barton Turf, and just a few from Neatishead.
The young people have pool, table tennis, a WII, music, air hockey, and football available.  

It takes place Friday 5 – 7pm and runs Free of Charge outings in the School Holidays, new members are very welcome.

8. Playingfield Committee.  Ms Clare Male
So far only one meeting has been held.  The group are looking at the Play Equipment currently provided within the village.  It is a small working party, reporting to the Parish Council.  Currently there are two main objectives – 1. Looking at sources of funding and researching opportunities and 2. Seeking visionary new equipment, taking a wider view and seeking a design solution for the future of the entire area.


The group have been on field trips already to see other playgrounds.

The next meeting will seek to pool more ideas, and prepare the best way to consult with the village on the project.  In the short term please look out for an article in the NIB and feed back any thoughts or ideas to members of the Working Party who would be pleased to hear from  you.
9. Neatishead Charities.  Mr Nick Fowle
Originally the Neatishead Charity had two sections, the Poors/Fuel allotment Charity deriving from the mid 18th Century and also the Kings Charity.  So called because it was a widow who left property to the village for the benefit of the Poor.  The Charity has land North and East of the Ant at Irstead, but did used to own cottages and a Marsh.  In 1999 the two charities were combined.

Currently it has retained about 15 acres, the Playingfield, the Bowls Green, and the Marsh.

Around £1,700 is raised per year from lettings money and distributed to the ‘Poor’.  This was originally fuel, now sums are given directly to Parishioners.  This becomes difficult to distribute through the lack of individuals coming forwards, and so the current scheme is being looked at to enable the money to be spent for the benefit of Parishioners.
10. New Victory Hall Report.   Mr McFadyen
The New Victory Hall shows an income of £43,073 this year, including grant funding received.  The Village Screen Cinema has been very successful and contributed £8,234 to the income.   The Hall is very popular indeed, and in constant use.

Expenses totalled £34,903 and the Trustees are pleased to announce that they are now debt free, the last repayment has been made to ACRE.

There are some external issues and the Trustees are in discussion with the architect and builders with regard to who will effect the necessary repairs – these will be carried out Free Of Charge.

A Defibrillator has been installed on the outside of the building for the use of the Parish.

There have been a record number of users, and the Hall has met all of the Big Lottery Funding obligations that were necessary.

Figures of attendance were 34,781 – over 100 people a day on average – a very respectable number of users for a village.

Energy consumption has been reduced over the last 5 years despite the increase in use.  The full AGM report is on the New Victory Hall website.
11. RAF Air Defence Radar Museum, Neatishead. Beth Condie
Beth is the curator/manager of the Radar Museum, which is independent and not part of the RAF.  It was first established in 1941, and played a successful role in the fight against the Luftwaffe.  It was once a top secret base and was unknown.  It remains an operational RAF station even today.
There are free guided tours coming up and other exhibitions at different times – allow at least three hours for a visit.  It is free to enter the cafe, please use it as a local cafe.  Cyclists, walkers and residents are all equally welcome, as are social gatherings.

They always seek new volunteers – for whatever time people have available, it is a hard working but happy community.  The radar museum is attending the Horning Boat Show, and the Worstead festival.  Family Event days are taking place.  Work is undertaken in conjunction with the Museum of the Broads and Stalham library.  

Friends membership is £15.00 a year.   The museum is keen to develop strong links into the local community.

12. Women’s Institute.  Mrs Sally Church
It is the first year of Mrs Church’s presidency.  The WI started in 1915, so it is 100 years old this year.  It is the largest voluntary women’s organisation in the uk with 212,000 members.

Neatishead and Bart Turf WI is 82 years old and meets on the 3rd Wednesday of every month between 2 and 4pm and has 59 members.

It is a very vibrant group with 8 committee members.  The WI in the Village stays true to the original tenets of the organisation – to provide educational opportunities, the chance to build new skills, to take part in a wide range of opportunities and to campaign on issues that matter to both the members and their communities.  This is all done in a fun, friendly and on political way.
Meetings all start by singing Jerusalem, as at the first WI meeting – then information is shared, a speaker gives a talk, and a cup of tea and chat.  Speakers are very interesting and informative, with wide ranging topics.  The WI in the village has supported the Community in many tangible ways;  Providing all the crockery in the New Victory Hall; Raising most of the money for the defibrillator; buying fruit trees and bushes for the grounds; serving and making teas and cakes for various clubs; collecting presents to take at Christmas to the Priscilla Bacon Lodge, fielding a team at the village quiz night, and more

Two members are going to the national agm this year at the Albert Hall in London, and two others are going to Buckingham Palace for a Garden Party.  There is also a big celebration at Gressenhall which 25 members are attending and a group are hoping to go to the Blickling Prom in 1940’s dress to celebrate and support the WI choir who will be singing there.

The June speaker is James Hartley, the Jam Maker who is going to judge the jam competition.  The WI is much more than Jam and Jerusalem though.  They are friendly, caring, inclusive, talented and helpful and happy members of the community.  Amongst the members are incredible skills from embroidery, knitting and sewing to painting, engraving and story telling.  

The Calendar Girls initiative raised over £3 million for the charity it supported, but is not going to be replicated in Neatishead.  The WI is a strong village organisation, welcomes members, and is looking for to its own centenary in 18 years time.
13. St Peters, Neatishead. Revd Sandra Ellison
Six parishes are covered including St Peter’s, so volunteers are relied upon to keep services open and the building in good repair.  Neatishead had a wedding this year, has the occasional Baptism, and internments and internments of ashes.
The church is open every day during daylight hours.  The Parish Rooms have been refurbished in the last 12 months, and can be booked as a small meeting room in the village.  There is a friends group, chaired by Pauline Simpson, who support the work of the Church.

Fundraising is needed this year as £12 – 15,000 is needed to work on a window.  An 1825 tabletop tomb is going to cost £900 to demolish as it is unsafe, but it is still hoped that some family may come forwards.

Regulations are changing with regard to getting married, an article will appear in the NIB.

The church is a place for every member of the Community to use, with thanks to the Volunteers, and the Parish Council for financial support, it remains open and available.  On Saturday 25th April there is a plant sale.  The remembrance service will take place at the New Victory Hall.

The meeting closed at 8.20pm.

Signed:







Dated: 

